
 

  

David G. Boghosian, LL.M. 

Direct Tel: 416-367-5558 ext. 211 

Email: dgb@boglaw.ca 

 

July 23, 2024 

 

VIA EMAIL TO CLERK (eric.labelle@greatersudbury.ca) 

 

Mayor and Members of Council 

City of Greater Sudbury 

200 Brady Street 

Sudbury, ON  P3A 5P3 

 

Dear Mayor and Members of Council: 

RE: GREATER SUDBURY INTEGRITY COMMISSIONER 

2023/2024 ANNUAL REPORT  

 

 

I am pleased to provide my annual report from the inception of my term as your Integrity 

Commissioner through July 23, 2024. 

 

Complaints and Investigations 

 

 I received a total of 5 complaints about Council members, involving 4 different councillors. 

I dismissed one for lack of jurisdiction without carrying out an investigation. I investigated and 

issued reports in respect of the four other complaints, two against Councillor Leduc alone, one 

against each of Councillors Vagnini, Montpellier and Leduc and one against Councillor Landry-

Altmann.  I found Code of Conduct violations in respect of 3 of the councillors investigated and 

no violation in respect of 2 of the councillors investigated.  

 

I am in the process of investigating 4 additional complaints involving three different 

councillors related to two discrete situations. 

 

Requests for Advice 

 

 I fielded five requests for advice from councillors, four concerning potential conflicts of 

interest situations related to specific matters that were to be considered by Council and one relating 

to a potential Code of Conduct issue. 
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Litigation Counsel 

 

  

 

Gifts or Benefits Disclosure 

 

 I did not receive any Gifts or Benefits Disclosure Statements pursuant to s. 5.(4) of the 

Code of Conduct during this reporting period. 

 

Education 

 

 I was scheduled to conduct a Code of Conduct/Integrity Commissioner orientation seminar 

on January 30, 2024 but this was put over to Q3 of 2024 on account of other Council priorities at 

the time. 

 

 I trust this will be of interest to you. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any 

questions. 

 

 

Yours very truly, 

 

 
David G. Boghosian 

DGB/jl 

 
cc:  Eric Labelle (via email) 

       City Solicitor and Clerk 

 
 


